CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, February 11, 2008 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Steve Burnett, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Christie Burton, Susan Copeland, Deborah Gritzmacher, Tom Harden, William Hong, Ron Jackson, Byron Jeff, Kathryn Kemp, Sherry King, Gary May, Antoinette Miller, Russ Porter, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson, David Williams.
Non-Members present:  John Campbell, Corlis Cummings, Tom Eaves, Anthony Giovannitti, Cosetta Hill, Betty Lane, Mark May, Benita Moore.
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve the minutes from January 28, 2008, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:
http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President –  
a) President Harden distributed the American Council on Education’s Statement on Academic Rights and Responsibilities to the Council for review and asked Council to consider adopting the statement.  AVP Eaves added that the ACE standard policy statement is accepted by many national organizations. Chair Porter asked faculty council members to review for potential adoption at the next faculty council meeting.
b) President Harden advised Council that House Resolution 1245 and House Bill 1156 (which can be viewed at http://www.legis.ga.gov//legis/2007_08/search/hr1245.htm)  proposed by Representative Bob Smith would seriously impact secondary education by putting legislative controls over higher education.  Discussion followed.

3. Provost – Associate Provost Eaves for Provost Hoffman
a) Arts & Sciences Dean Search continues. Two candidates have dropped out of the search, leaving three with campus interviews scheduled.

b) CIMS Dean Search continues.  Six applicants are scheduled for campus interviews. 
c) The Classroom Behavior Policy, Classroom Disruption Procedures, and Classroom Professionalism policy, are all in development by the Classroom Behavior Committee chaired by Associate Provost Eaves. AVP Eaves had asked Chair Porter for a list of faculty members to review final drafts of the documents for discussion at the next faculty council meeting on February 25. Chair Porter provided the names of faculty volunteers for the review of documents, including senior and junior faculty members.
4. CAPC – Wendy Burns Ardolino previously submitted to Council via e-mail for approval at the February 11, 2008, meeting. The following were approved by Faculty Council per motion, second and vote:
a)  New course proposal MGMT 4850;

b)  Marketing Minor proposals;

d)  Minor in Business Administration for non-business majors;

e)  New Course Proposal Mgmt 3105; and

f)  New Course Proposal MGMT 4250.
5. UPC – Susan Copeland reported that the child care needs committee has explored federal and state funding, and that they will proceed with both in a timely manner.   A pilot analysis survey will be distributed to a small percentage of the faculty with the committee working on the analysis results for use to all faculty, staff and students. 
Old Business

6. Faculty Council Ad Hoc Committee on Faculty & Course Evaluations – Stephen Burnett reported on the review of the IDEAS faculty & course evaluation instrument. Chair Porter indicated that all emails on the IDEAS review by faculty council members were positive. A motion to accept the IDEAS instrument as a pilot for graduate courses was made and seconded with discussion following. After discussion of issues on promotion and tenure by faculty who may be under two review instruments, and the reliability between graduate and undergraduate courses, the motion was passed. AVP Eaves will present the recommendation to the Graduate Council for their review.
7. Faculty Council Website Ad Hoc Committee (Betty Glenn) – no report, tabled.
New Business

8. Faculty Council Ad Hock Committee on Student Attendance – Chair Porter reported a committee will assess the attendance policies within the CSU colleges and schools to determine relevancy with changing student mix. Faculty members are encouraged to help or seek help from respective faculty members in their colleges and schools for the committee. Discussion followed to continue the review.

Adjourn

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   
Next regularly scheduling meeting is February 25, 2008.

